Prince George Rotary Board Meeting
January 3, 2022

Present: Carol Woodward, Brian Manning, Dana Rieves, Lillian Boyd, Cynthia Mitchell, Jan Rowley, Alisa Skipper

Meeting was called to order at 6:03pm by Brian Manning, Club President.

Minutes
Dana Rieves – The minutes of the December 6, 2021 club board meeting were reviewed. A motion to accept the minutes as presented was made by Jan Rowley, seconded by Lillian Boyd, motion carried.

Treasurer’s Report
Alisa Skipper – The December 2021 Treasurer’s Report was reviewed. Alisa explained that one correction is needed for the report, it is for December and not February as stated one place in the report. The rest of the report had the correct month. A motion to approve the minutes with the correction was made by Jan Rowley, seconded by Dana Rieves, motion carried.

Alisa explained that there is $1260 due to the club from the charitable foundation for reimbursement for the dictionaries. There is also a $35 surplus from the donations for the Christmas Family Adoption project.

Public Image
Brian Manning - The committee still needs a chair. Need someone to step up.

Youth Services
No report or update.

Programs/Club Administration
Carl Davis will be the upcoming program.

Foundation
Jan Rowley – The club is at 42% of the $9000 goal for the Annual Fund. It is easy to make a Rotary Direct donation and a donation can be made for a member’s birthday or to honor someone. The club has a goal to gain one benefactor for the year. It is an easy commitment. The club’s donation to the End Polio Now fund is over $500 with the donation from Luca’s for the World Polio Day event. The club is at $164 annual per capita.

Membership
No report


Service Projects
Brian Manning and Jan Rowley – The Little Library installation will be this month. Jan will get with Renee Chapline regarding a date and time for the installation.

Charitable Foundation
Lillian Boyd – There was a Charitable Foundation meeting on December 21, 2021. The March reverse raffle and silent auction were discussed, with subcommittee members on the call. The reverse raffle tickets need to be printed soon. A save the date flyer is ready. Cynthia Mitchell will contact Johnson Printing regarding tickets. Carol Woodward will be the ticket sponsor. The next reverse raffle/silent auction meeting will be January 15. Will need to consider whether it is feasible to have the event with Covid on the rise. Unable to push it out any further due to the spring picnic. Two major fundraising events too close together would make it hard for members to sell tickets for both. The spring Scholarship picnic is scheduled for May 11. 

Lillian and the reverse raffle committee will come up with a drop dead date to decide whether to have the reverse raffle/silent auction events.

The next Charitable Foundation meeting will be January 19, 2022.

A virtual popcorn online fundraiser may be a good replacement if the reverse raffle or spring picnic events need to be cancelled. Will be a backup plan.

Misc.
May need to upgrade to a new online pay platform. It will cost more but may be worth it. Members would be able to pay dues, donate happy dollars, etc. The link could be placed on the club website.

Lisa Crowder is working on setting up the Amazon Smiles account for the club. Once the account is set up an email will go out to club members with instructions on how to sign up so the Club Charitable Foundation will receive a donation when an Amazon purchase is made.

[bookmark: _GoBack]Chana Amaro has submitting Katie Harlow as an Alternate member of The James House corporate account. A motion to accept was made by Jan Rowley, seconded by Brian Manning, motion carried.

There was discussion on whether to continue Zoom meetings or to go to hybrid meetings again. Jan Rowley made a motion to continue virtual meetings for the foreseeable future, seconded by Lillian Boyd, motion carried. 

A motion to adjourn was made by Lillian Boyd, seconded by Cynthia Mitchell, motion carried.

Meeting adjourned at 7:16pm.

Respectfully submitted by Dana Rieves, Club Secretary
